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countries. These consultations are carried out in particular by the IMF’s area departments—namely, 
the African Department, Asia and Pacifi c Department, European Department, Middle East and Cen-
tral Asia Department, and Western Hemisphere Department—together with the Strategy, Policy, and 
Review Department; the Monetary and Capital Markets Department; and the Fiscal Affairs Department.
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The analysis has benefi ted from comments and suggestions by staff from other IMF departments, as 
well as by Executive Directors following their discussion of the report on September 16, 2009. However, 
both projections and policy considerations are those of the IMF staff and should not be attributed to 
Executive Directors or to their national authorities.
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